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From the Director
	 As I write this, a group of excited children are learning about bees and their societies 
downstairs, pretending to be workers gathering nectar and attending to their queen to the music of 
“Flight of the Bumblebee”.  Others are out fishing for invertebrates in the ponds, or making the “Big 
Hike” out to the “Big Tree”.  Outside, the osprey chicks have fledged and are slowly learning to fend 
for themselves, although Mom and Dad are still bringing fish to the nest.  All around are the sounds 
of nature, and people learning about nature.  That’s how we roll, and it’s wonderful to be here on 
these days.
 
It’s also wonderful that our place has a sense of endurance.  This fall, November 18 to be exact, 
Woodland Dunes will be 40 years old.  What started as Bernie’s dream has seen 40 years, 1,300 acres 
protected, and 100,000 children taught.  We should all be proud of what we have done together as an 
organization. 
 
Our summer education program has been busier than ever, thanks to the hard work of Jessica and our 
interns, Kayla, Rose, Nick and Connor.  Our other intern, Rachel, also helps with many tasks around 
the Nature Center, such as feeding the indoor animals and cleaning after a busy day with education 
programs.  We thank them all for their excellent work, tremendous attitude and wish them well as 
they go back to college.  They have been outstanding additions to our staff, and we will truly miss 
them.  We are grateful to Silver Lake College, Nancy Horvath and the Hooper Foundation, as well as 
the Wisconsin Association for Independent Colleges and Universities (through a grant from the West 
Foundation), for making it possible for us to hire these outstanding young people to work with us.
 
Through the Restore the Shore project, we planted more than 2,000 trees and shrubs this spring and 
summer, and tended to their needs.  We are working with several surrounding landowners including 
the City of Two Rivers to restore habitat, and we’re anxious to watch our sites develop.  If you travel 
down Columbus St., you’ll see our plantings at Zander Park, in the field north of 12th St., and on 
Memorial Drive at the Rotary Garden wayside.  We’re also improving part of our preserve just north 
of the Aurora Medical Center with the removal of old buildings and planting of about 1,000 
bird-friendly trees and shrubs.  This property is very close to the lake and is already excellent for 
birding. These plantings will make it even better.
 
Just north of that site is a parcel that will see the development of a new wetland, thanks to the 
assistance of Wisconsin Public Service.  This will be the largest wetland restoration we have 
attempted, and will involve the re-grading of much of this old agricultural field, which is now 
drained by a ditch.  The result will be a large wet meadow/sedge meadow with a stream meandering 
through. This will provide a better habitat for both birds and even some spawning habitat for fish that 
travel up the ditch from Lake Michigan.  We plan to begin work this fall, after birds are done nesting 
for the year.
 
Our nature center will see the construction of a new bird observation area in the Edna Smith room, 
thanks to a donation from the Alyea family.  The plans for this project are being drawn at this time 
and are expected to be carried out this fall.
 
In our preserve, we are increasingly concerned about the emerald ash borer and the impact it will 
have on our forest, especially the seasonally flooded swales.  We are seeking funding for a project that 
will involve planting several species of native trees with the intent of increasing diversity in the forest 
in case the Asian insects kill our green and black ash, which seems likely at this point.
 
There will be some changes to our fall school programs and our migration season bird banding that 
will insure that Jessica and I have plenty to do this season!  We are grateful for the help from our 
wonderful volunteers who make these and all our programs possible.
 
Watch our website and Facebook page for information on the many activities planned for this fall, 
and thank you so much for your help and support.

Jim Knickelbine 
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Friday Morning Bird Walks
Fridays 
8:15am

Join director Jim Knickelbine 
or a Woodland Dunes 

naturalist on a weekly route 
and help document the bird 

species on the preserve. Meet 
at the Nature Center and 

bring binoculars. 

Coming Events

Enchanted Forest
Saturday, October 4th

4:00-8:00pm

Members: $4 per person
Non-Members: $5 per person

Children ages 2 and under are free

Walk along a candlelit trail and meet some of Mother 
Nature’s favorite (costumed) animals. The outdoor, 

self-guided hike has surprises around every turn! Enjoy 
warm refreshments inside and games and activities

 outside. This is an educational evening, not a scary one. 

Please wear costumes and warm
clothes. Registration required. Call or email to reserve a 

tour time soon. Times fill quickly!

Owl Fest
Saturday, October 18th

4:00-10:00pm

Members: $15 family, $5 individual
Non-Members: $20 family, $8 individual

Join us for an exciting evening learning about owls! 
Owl prowl night hikes, family activities, live raptor 

presentations by Wildlife of Wisconsin and bird 
banding programs (weather permitting) will make this 

an evening a night to remember.  Park at the Aurora 
Medical Center on Memorial Dr. (next to the hospital), 

then hike or travel by bus to the Owl Fest location. 
Watch our website and Facebook for the 

schedule of events.

The Wonder of It All: 
Recycling Center Tour 

Wednesday, September 10th
2:00-3:30pm

Enjoy an educational tour of the Manitowoc County 
Recycling Center. Learn what is and isn’t recyclable, why 
some items are recycled and others are not, where your 
recyclables go, and how it all fits into the big picture of 
solid waste reduction in Manitowoc County. Topics will 

also include an overview of municipal composting, 
electronics recycling, and special waste collections. 

Participants must wear closed-toed shoes and dress for 
the weather. Limited to 25 people. Registration required. 

Sponsored by the Dominion Foundation.

Monarch Tagging Program
Tuesday, September 2nd 

4:30 - 6:00pm

Rain Date: Wednesday, September 3rd at 4:30pm
Help tag monarch butterflies before their long journey 
to Mexico. Local monarch enthusiast, Ann Shebesta, 

will explain the importance of tagging these 
beautiful butterflies. Participants who have raised their 
own monarchs are invited to bring them and they will 
be tagged and released. Meet at the Nature Center and 

dress for the weather. 
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Kids’ Nature Club 
9:00-11:00am

Dates and Topics: 
September 11th- Learn how seeds move, go on a seed 

hunt and build your own seed.
October 9th - Enjoy a scavenger hunt and nature craft 

November 13th- Learn about the unique world of 
spiders.

Admission: $2 per child

All families with children and teens are invited to the 
Kid’s Nature Club! Enjoy a guided nature walk 

followed by a guided nature activity. Please bring 
weather appropriate clothing, binoculars if you have 

them, a water bottle and comfortable shoes/boots. Kids’ 
Nature Club is for all ages, especially young children. 

Children/teens must be accompanied by an adult.
RSVP to Margaret Pauwels at obyrml@yahoo.com or 

732-1562, by the Monday before the program.



Coming Events
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Getaway to the 70’s Fundraiser
Saturday, November 15th

6:00-9:00pm
Location: Holiday Inn, Manitowoc 

Come celebrate our 40th anniversary! Woodland Dunes 
Nature Center was organized in 1974, so it is only fitting that 

the theme for our funraiser this year is the 70’s! 

Enjoy drinks, appetizers, a live band, silent and live auction, 
and of  course, a costume contest! Can you dig it? Do us a 

solid and support the Nature Center! 

Admission:
Register by November 7th: $20 per person

Register at the door: $25 per person 

The Wonder of It All: The Great Peshtigo Fire - 
What Your Teacher Never Told You

Friday, November 21st at 6:00PM

The Great Peshtigo Fire was the deadliest fire in 
American history; it is also the least understood. 

Award-winning author Scott Knickelbine unravels 
Wisconsin legend to reveal what actually happened the 
night of the Peshtigo Fire, explaining how the timing of 

the fire (on the same evening as the Chicago Fire) was no 
mere coincidence. Copies of his youth nonfiction book, 

The Great Peshtigo Fire: Stories and Science from 
America’s Deadliest Fire, will be for sale at the 

program. Registration required by November 17th.
Sponsored by the Dominion Foundation.

Star Party
Saturday, November 1st

7:00-10:00pm

Donations are appreciated.

Join a local astronomer and view night sky 
constellations, the moon and other celestial objects 

through telescopes. Bring a lawn chair and your own
telescope or binoculars if you wish. Weather 

permitting. Program takes place at the Nature Center.
Register by Thursday, October 30th. 

Event Schedule:
Social Hour: 

*Drinks, appetizers, live music and the start of  the silent auction*
6:00-7:00pm

Birthday Celebration:
*Birthday cake and a short Woodland Dunes presentation*

7:00-7:30pm

Live Auction:
7:30-8:15pm

Last Call for Silent Auction:
8:15pm

Silent Auction Closes:
8:30pm 

Mingling and Silent/Live Auction Pickup:
8:30-9:00pm

Registration will be available on our website at 
www.woodlanddunes.org by the beginning of  

September. 

Save-the-Date

Christmas Bird Count for Kids
Saturday, December 27th

$2 per child

Learn birding basics at binocular boot 
camp. Then enjoy a friendly morning

counting birds for the National Audubon 
Society’s 115th Christmas Bird

Count. Small groups led by experienced 
birders will walk a trail, document

bird species and tabulate results. The bird 
count is for children ages 8 and up.

Kids ages 4-7 can join us for Budding 
Birders while their older siblings are

on the trail. Learn about birds and help 
decorate a tree for the birds! Kids
must be accompanied by an adult. 

Registration required by December 20th.
Call 920-793-4007 or email 

jessicaj@woodlanddunes.org



Thank you

Education Support

Thank you to all Teacher 
Naturalist’s who helped with summer 

programs! We could not offer the 
community these amazing 
opportunities without you!

Memorials

In memory of Arthur Dickenson
	 Donald & Helen Massey
In memory of Donna Feest
	 Randy & Amy Jo Soenksen
In memory of Rita Londo
	 Barbara Gelhausen
In memory of Carol Nystrom
	 Modesta Olson
	 Lou Ann & Henry Gray
	 Mary A. Webster
	 Kathleen Zellner
	 Helen Bleser
	 Lorraine Sperry
	 Carol Martin
In memory of Don Bleser
	 Tim & Karen Schroeder
	 The staff of Woodland Dunes
	 Gerda, Claudia, & Robert
	 Kirschner
In memory of John Giese
	 Mona Moen
	 Amy Mullins
In memory of Willard “Tom” Allen
	 Rosie Bugs
	 John & Charlotte Larsen
	 Dennis Ewert
	 Dennis & Kathleen Ritschel
	 Richard & Jean VanDreel
	 Martin & Nancy Drury
	 William & Colette Goldammer
	 Fred & Carol Benthein
	 Gary & Mary Drohman
	 Marcia & Pat Flaherty
	 Fred & Roseann Jacobi
	 Harold & Karen Kinyon
	 Barb Koch
	 Byron & Ramona Kowitz
	 Dennis & Linda Larson
	 The Allen Family
In memory of Mary Claire Mullins
	 Mona Moen
	 Edith Rusboldt
	 Al & Cherie Petrashek
	 Audrey Bean
	 Bonnie Bean
In memory of Val Valleskey
	 Jeanie & Don Miller
	 Bill & Traci Hoeltke

Lucille DeWein
Martin & Nancy Drury

Holly Engelland
David & Judy Eskew

Ron Feest
Betty Fink

Michael & Jenene Garey
Mark Klaiber & Michelle Garnett

Pam Garzone
Hank & LouAnn Gray
Peter & Diane Hansen

Michael Heier
Bill & Traci Hoeltke

Tom & Dr. Barb Karls
Henry & Barbara Katz

Connie Specht & Kim Kettner
Lewis & Beatrice Klein

Judith Knickelbine
Mary Knickelbine

Barbara Koch
Alice Kosloski

William & Pamela Krieger
Ken & Jody Kuchar
Barbara Kussman

Eugene LeClair
Steven & Katherine Leitner

Sue Lewis
Charles Lohmeyer
Nic & Deb Lyons
Carol M. Martin

Richard & Tammy Mathewson
Phil & Susan Murtaugh

George E. Naidl
Erwin J. Naidl

Robert & Cathy Nelson
Grace Peppard

Bill & Patty Lou Pohlmann
Ray & Kay Pollen
Norb & Rita Pritzl

Vicki Rathsack
Evelyn Reddin-Fodden
Bob & Betty Rosinsky

Ruth Williams & Robert Rosinsky
Edith Rusboldt

Florence Shekoski
John & Teresa Sisel

Jane & Arthur Stangel
James & Cathy Stevens

Conrad Swiggum
Kathryn Taddy

Joe & Rhonda Trader
Jack & Joanne Troupe
Bob & Peggy Turnbull

Two Rivers Fish Derby, Inc. (A T.R. Kiwanis Club 
Foundation)

William & Barbara Vorron
John & Gina Welch

Betty & Howard Wilsmann
Roger Wykes

In memory of John R. Mullins
	 Anne Meyer
In memory of Edwin Boettger
	 Ronald & Diane Budnik
In memory of Marilyn Maples
	 Judy Knickelbine
In memory of David Evans
	 Donna Drexler
	 Bruce & Sharry Macke
	 Helen Bleser
	 Welnetz Gem Studio
	 Carolyn & Jim Rabata
In memory of Don Defke
	 Bill & Traci Hoeltke
In memory of Lorraine Schuette
	 Mona Moen
In memory of George Kaufman
	 Florence Shekoski

Sponsors: 

The Lorax Outdoor Movie:
Cellcom

Central Bark
Holiday Inn, Manitowoc

LTC
Medicine Shoppe 

State Farm Insurance, Jeff Lester
The Honey Pot
The Read Apple

Two Rivers Main Street
United Way, Manitowoc

University-Wisconsin Manitowoc

Butterfly Fest:
Thrivent Financial Manitowoc Chapter

Fund Drive Donors

Judith A. Badura
Bill & Barbara Bahnfleth

Ron Balzan
Dr.& Mrs. Edward Barylak

Pat Bast
Harold & Fran Beckman

John Bleser
Gary & Chris Blimel

Sandra Bohman
Joe Branks

Fran Brinkman
Chris Jagodinsky & Gary Budysz

Robin & Paul Callan
Mary Govier & Jack Cashman

William Censky
Catherine L. Cole
Catherine Daum

William & Mary Dean
Wayne & Sandra Denfeld
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Thank you

Grants

Forward Endowment Trust

Lakeshore Natural Resources Partnership, 
Inc. – Shoto Invasive Species Grant

Rudolph W. Kluiber/Mary Ann Zlatnik/ 
Fidelity Charitable Grant

Coastal Management Grant-

State Natural Area and Zander Park

Donations

Parker Hannifin Corporation Hose Products 
Division

Grace Congregational Church

Citizens for a Scenic Lakeside

John & Mia McLeod

Sid Kittelson & Deb Klein

Cawley: 
–Plaque

-Nametags

Ice Age Trail Alliance, Inc.

Jenene & Michael Garey
-Computer

Helen Blaser
-Boat motor

Matching Funds

Wisconsin Public Service

IBM 

Ameriprise

Bristol-Myers Squibb

New Members

Ed & Chris Mahloch
Ann LaForce
Dana Gieryn

Marjorie Jehle
Dan & Jean Smith

Nancy Barker

New Guarantors
Dr. Joe & Rhonda Trader

Volunteer Spotlight

Mike Pintok and Cindy Lupin

We met Mike and Cindy when they attended 
one of the Wonder of It All programs last 

year. They had just moved from Minnesota 
and were interested in getting to know the 
area better. Mike and Cindy lead monthly 
nature walks for kids, greet visitors at the 
front desk and attend many programs and 

events. They are always smiling and eager to 
share recent bird and other nature sightings. 

Thank you Mike and Cindy! 
We appreciate you!

Get to Know Mike and Cindy: 

1. About how long have you been 
volunteering at Woodland Dunes?

        About 1 year

2. What made you decide to volunteer here?

We were interested in nature and the 
activities offered at Woodland Dunes.

3. What do you most enjoy about being 
involved with Woodland Dunes?

Learning more about wildlife and meeting 
new people with similar interests.

4. What are some of your other favorite 
hobbies or pastimes?

        Birding, reading, traveling, pets, artwork 
and cooking.

5. What is your favorite bird? Is there a 
reason why?

Indigo bunting because of its iridescent 
beauty.

Osprey Camera

Thank you again, FORWARD Endowment 
and Cellcom for the new osprey camera and 
monitor that was funded this year! The same 
pair of ospreys that nested last year returned 

to their home again this year at our
Nature Center!

The osprey had three offspring and the babies 
have now fledged and are learning to survive 

on their own! In a few weeks, they will  
migrate to Central and South America. The 
pair will separate when they migrate and 

meet back at the same nest next year!

First Baby Born- June 2nd
The second baby was born a day later, and 
the last was born five days after. The third 

was significantly smaller, but survived!

Mom feeding the babies

Babies practicing how to fly



Education 

Our nest will soon be empty! Through generous support from the 
Hooper Foundation, Wisconsin Association for Independent 
Colleges and Universities and Silver Lake College, we were 
fortunate enough to have four college interns join us for the 
summer. Their help was invaluable and allowed us to further our 
mission. 

	 With their help, we were able to:
	 *Remove invasive plant species from 4 acres of the preserve 
	 *Plant and care for 2,000 native trees and shrubs 
	 *Provide 150 hours of Clean Boats Clean Waters education
	   at local boat launches 
	 *Educate more than 550 children about the environment 
	 *Keep our trails and grounds maintained 
	 *Create education materials 
	 *Build a kid-sized brush pile for our fall education program

Nick, Connor, Kayla and Rose: Thank you for all your hard work this 
summer! We wish you all the best!
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My time at Woodland Dunes as an environmental education intern has been both rewarding and fun. I’ve enjoyed leading kids 
through the woods and wetlands, and doing hands-on projects along the way. Students’ sense of discovery is never waning and 
I enjoy sharing my love of nature with them. Sometimes, we learn new bird calls and beetle names together! It’s been a 
wonderful summer working with the local community and the Woodland Dunes staff!

-Kayla Walsh

I feel extremely blessed to have had the opportunity to work as an intern here at Woodland Dunes Nature Center & Preserve 
since February. I will definitely be sad to see this learning experience come to a close. I have enjoyed learning about the unique 
ecological habitat that includes ridges and swales which provide homes to a variety of fauna and displays a diversity of flora. I 
have had the opportunity to learn about the many educational programs that are offered to children and have even assisted in 
teaching some of them. I have currently been working on creating learning materials for the little wings room that are inspired 
by nature. I have also been working on a research project in the preserve studying the effects of non-native, invasive shrubs on 
understory flora. I am very appreciative for the educational opportunities and the chance to meet such amazing people; both the 
staff and the community have been amazing, supportive, and inspiring.

-Rose Neumeyer

I am remarkably grateful for the opportunity to be a part of the wholesome and communal organization that is Woodland 
Dunes. Whether it was picking the brains of the outstanding people around me, helping a child connect with nature, or 
planting one of the hundreds of trees this summer, I was ceaselessly excited for each day. As a direct result of my experience 
at Woodland Dunes and witnessing the importance of such a place to so many community members, human or not, I am now 
more interested in pursuing a career in the private non-profit sector of aiding the environment. In the fall, I will be returning 
to UW-Madison to complete my undergraduate degrees in environmental studies, economics, and political science and begin 
an accelerated Master’s program in environmental policy.

-Nick Lardinois

Coming into this summer I was choosing between in internship here at Woodland Dunes, or one at a botanical garden near 
Milwaukee; and I am so happy that I made the right decision. My ten weeks here at Woodland Dunes has been better than I 
could have expected and the people here have made me feel right at home. Whether it was different volunteers from the 
community or the other staff and interns, everybody has been so welcoming and genuinely interested in who I am and where I 
was going. Not only that, but I have also learned so much over my time here and I know that the experiences and people I met 
will become invaluable to me as I continue on in both my personal and profession life.

-Connor Messerschmidt

Top left to right: Connor Messerschmidt, Nick Lardinois
Bottom left to right: Kayla Walsh, Rose Neumeyer



I wish to support Woodland Dunes with the following donation:

$10____ $25____ $50____ $100____ $200____ Other_______
Name (please print)_______________________ Phone__________________
Address__________________________________________________________

City________________________State________Zip________________
Please make checks payable to Woodland Dunes and return this form with 

your donation:
Woodland Dunes, P.O. Box 486, Two Rivers, WI 54241

Ways of Giving
Woodland Dunes is a non-profit organization and provides educational programs 
for youth and adults while maintaining 1300 acres of land for the community to 

enjoy free of charge. Please consider making a donation. 

Land Management 

Program Update
We are wrapping up our first season of invasive 

species removal and tree planting for our Restore the 
Shore project.  We have a little under one thousand trees 
left to plant this fall, and invasive species work is always 

ongoing (except in the depths of winter).  We will be 
starting work on some Japanese knotweed and 

Phragmites removal along the West Twin River and East 
Twin River as part of a few grants we received.  This 

will not only protect the Woodland Dunes preserve from 
invasion by these species, but also benefit the watershed 

and our community. 
 

Our Barberrryan work days will continue into the fall as 
well.  Once all the remaining trees are planted, we will 
shift our focus to removing as much invasive species as 
possible before the snow flies.  The efforts of all of our 

volunteers are greatly appreciated, and immediate results 
can be seen both in the brush piles of cut down 
invasives, and in the numerous white tree tubes 

protecting our newly planted natives.  This exciting 
project will also yield even greater birding opportunities, 

right in the city.
 

On Saturday, September 13 we will be participating in 
the first ever state-wide Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) 
Bridge Snapshot Day.  Training will be provided in the 
morning and volunteers will go out to pre-determined 

sites on the West Twin River and East Twin River to look 
for invasive species and then return to Woodland Dunes 
Nature Center to report their findings.  The event runs 
from 9am-1pm and interested volunteers can get more 

information and register at,  http://www.wisconsinriv-
ers.org/events/display/item/snapshot-day.

Program Work Days

Come join Woodland Dunes for the Whack ’Em 
Wednesdays and Sock ‘Em Saturdays work days! Work 

will involve using hand tools to cut the invasive 
species and spray bottles to apply small amounts of 

herbicide to the remaining stem.  All necessary 
equipment will be provided and refreshments will also 

be provided afterward at the Nature Center.  Work 
days will last 2 hours and are weather dependent.  

Please register a week prior to any work day so we can 
contact you if we need to cancel due to weather.

Whack ‘Em Wednesdays (WEW) 
Starting at 10:00am at the Nature Center

September 10th and 24th
October 8 and 22nd

Stop ‘Em Saturdays (SES) SES
Starting at 10:00am at the Nature Center

October 11th
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If you would like to support Woodland 
Dunes by donating a specific item, or funds 

towards that item, we are in need
of the items listed below: 

	 -ATV for land management projects 
	 -Black oil sunflower seed 
	 -Books in the Little Wings Room 
*please email jessicaj@woodlanddunes.org for book 
wish list
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Christmas Nature Baskets

You may be thinking, 
“It is only September and we are talking about Christmas??” 

We are excited to offer a Nature Basket option to your 
Christmas shopping this year! Choose from the different 

nature items listed and create your own basket. The baskets 
will not have a shipping option, but you can certainly pick up 

your baskets when they are finished and send them 
to your loved ones! 

If you are interested in purchasing a gift basket, your order 
and payment will be due by November 1st. 

Baskets will be available for pick up starting December 12th 
during business hours. 

Order forms will  be available on the website, 
www.woodlanddunes.org and at the Nature Center by the 

first week of September. 

Suggested Ages: 0-5

Hand Made Owls: $30

Finger Puppets: $8
*Animal Options Shown on Website*

Owl Illustration: $10

Woodland Dunes Owl Shirt: $10

Naturally Developing Young Brains Activity: $10

Forest Night, Forest Bright (Board Book): $7.95

Board Book Series: $8.99 each 
In My Pond
In My Tree
In My Nest

In My Forest

Suggested Ages: Teenage/Adult

Hand Made Owls: $30

Sibley Birding Basics: $15.95

Sibley Field Guide to Birds: $19.95

Folding Guides: $7.95
*Animal Subject Items Shown on Website*

Weeds and Wildflowers in Winter: $16.95

Wildlife of Wisconsin Books: $12.95-16.95
*Books Shown on Website*

Mugs: $8
*Color Options on Website*

Woodland Dunes Owl Shirts: $15

Woodland Dunes Cloth Bag: $12

Suggested Ages: 6-12

Hand Made Owls: $30

Peterson’s First Guides: $7.95
*Animal Subject Options Shown on Website*

Peterson’s Field Guides for Young Naturalists
(ages 8-12): $6.99

*Animal Subject Options Shown on Website*

Nature Log and/or Bird Log: $8.95 each

Kaleidoscope Kit: $12

Owl Book: $7.95

The Beetle Book: $16.99 

Finger Puppets: $8
*Animal Options Shown on Website*

Night Sky Bundle: $25
*Includes the below items*

Pocket Star Finder
Night Sky Guide

Petersons First Guide to Astronomy
Petersons Guide to the Solar System

Nature Basket Item Options



Butterfly Fest 2014
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Butterfly Festival was on August 16th from 9am-12pm at the Nature Center. Around 60 people attended 
and enjoyed all the activities that were offered.  

Inside the Nature Center we had honey extraction demonstrations, butterfly identification and butterfly 
rearing programs, and information on the life cycle of a butterfly. 

Outside we offered scavenger hunts in the Butterfly Garden, butterfly art activities, 
paper making which contained flower seeds so families could plant their paper creation, compost 
information, music programs, and a nature hike on Willow Trail. Butterfly cookies and lemonade 

were also available for purchase! 

A huge thank you to Thrivent Financial Manitowoc Chapter for sponsoring the event again this year! 
Having this type of support lets us offer these types of programs and events to the community. 

Butterfly cycles and rearing Honey extraction

Butterfly art activity Music program

Exploring Todd’s PondNature hikeButterfly program



Woodland Dunes

Woodland Dunes Nature Center
P.O. Box 486
Two Rivers, WI 54241-0486
woodlanddunes.org

Headquarters and Nature Shop
Hwy. 310 West of Two Rivers

Hours
Monday-Friday: 9am-4pm

Saturday: 9am-12pm (April-October)

Contact
Phone: (920) 793-4007

Email: nature@woodlanddunes.org
Website: www.woodlanddunes.org

Facebook: Look up Woodland Dunes in 
Two Rivers, WI and like our page! 

Staff
Executive Director

Jim Knickelbine
Assistant Director/Education Coordinator

Jess Johnsrud
Marketing and Development Coordinator

Corrissa Frank
Land Management Coordinator

Jennifer Powell
Administrative Assistant

Tina Kvitek

Board of Directors
Chairman

Tom Kocourek

Vice Chairman
Bruce Robinson

Treasurer
Troy Christiansen

Secretary
Lyn Brouchoud

Board Members
Helen Bleser

Ed Brey
Robert Gahl

Michaeleen Golay
Jon Henry

Susan Knorr
Ellen Lewellen
Dolly McNulty
Bruce Robinson
Charles Sontag
John Woodcock
Lucy Zeldenrust

Become a member or give a
 gift membership!

Name_________________________
Address_______________________
City___________________________
State_____________Zip__________
Phone_________________________
Email__________________________

____$25          Individual 

____ $35          Family 

____ $50          Patron 

____ $100        Contriubutor

Guarantors

____ $250        Conservator 

____ $500        Benefactor 

____ $1,000      Steward

____ $5,000      Guardian 

Please send this form and your tax-deductable 
membership to Woodland Dunes!


